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Dear staff, parents and carers,  
 
A staff member identified suspected mould in a storeroom ceiling in Building A at Ross Hill 
Public School on Tuesday 10 September 2024. 
 
As a precaution, access was restricted to both the storeroom and the adjacent support 
classroom, which leads into the store, on the same day.  
 
Students were able to continue learning in other classrooms in the school.  
 
A mould remediation contractor cleaned the mould and repainted the affected ceiling area on 
Wednesday 11 September. 
 
Access to the storeroom and support classroom will remain restricted until air monitoring is 
completed and the area has been inspected by an independent hygienist.  
 
All inspections and remediation works were conducted in accordance with recommendations 
from the independent hygienist. 
 
All work involving hazardous materials were conducted with safety measures in place. 
 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community remain our highest 
priority. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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